
Weekly Meeting: Thursday, June 26th 2014 

Grotto Cove Road Repair: 

• No contractors at Grotto Cove till Monday June 30th due to the weather.  
• Completion of the road repair is pushed back till Monday June 30th. 
• First three inches full-depth asphalt pavement is completed on Wednesday June 25th.  
• Second lift is scheduled for Monday June 30th.  
• Striping is scheduled for Thursday July 3rd under one-lane flagging. 
• The Park’s goal is to open the East Rim drive by July 3rd. 
• Trolley tour starts on Friday June 27th.  
• Bump signs will be placed before transition of pavements by tomorrow (6/27). 
• 2x4 place at the edge of pavement to protect pavement edge.  
• Can keep East Rim drive close until 3rd of July if the job will get done sooner. (Scott) 
• No traffic of any kind on Monday June 30th if pavement has not cooled to at least 100°F. 

Rock Scaling: Rock Supremacy (RS) 

• Issue about the Forklift accident was resolve. Developed prevention methods for 
preventing such accident.  

• RS will be working on slope 91 and 93 for the next three weeks. 
o Notify Park ranger for hike tour (hike tour happen twice per week). 

• Cold patching on road surface will be put-in at slope 23-25 area. 
• Trolley traffic will notify TSS though tack-two radio. 
• Trucks driving around the West Rim drive when Grotto is under construction.  
• Communication with Intermountain to work around chip seal project to avoid traffic 

delay twice. 
• Rock scaling project will also be benefited if East Rim drive is closed till July 3rd. 
• Except to work on slope 30 (Watchman Overlook) during 1st week of August.  
• At slope 30, trolley may have to be delay for up to 30 minutes for safety reasons.  

 
Chip Seal: Intermountain 

• Mark will e-mail electronic version of the work schedule to Jim Kent today to distribute 
to all parties involved. 

• Pilot car with all traffic in the work zone area, including trolley. 
• Proposed Road closure at CloudCap to Scott to think about. 
• Proposed Road closure at Pinnacle due to narrow roadway to Scott to think about. 1day-

closure east rim to campground, 2nd 1-day closure campground to end. Keep Marsha in 
communication Loop.  

• Road closure at Mazama loops campground 
o Notify campground manager, Mike Keller at least 2 weeks in advance. 



• Trolley will be affected from Park Headquarter to Rim Village.  
• Trolley may have slight delay since there is only one pilot car. 

 
Other concerns: 

• Too many delays for tourist taking the boat/hike tours. 
• Communication among contactors so that traffic delays are not continuous.   
• Passing message to the public and staffs to except up to 90 minutes delay in travel time to 

avoid missing tours. Also, when and where the delays will take place. 
 

Notes: 

• Scott is out of the office starting Friday June 27th.  
o No access to e-mail from July 1st- 17th.  
o Contact to personal cell phone. 
o Keep Scott update with weekly meeting’s notes. 

• Weekly meeting is now scheduled for Tuesdays at 1pm.  
 


